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OGRTF 7-20-04 Meeting Notes

Attendance:

Wayne Kemper

CenterPoint Energy
TO

713-207-2192

Rick Keetch

RRI


QSE

713-497-2526

David Darnell 

CPS


TO

210-353-2208

Leo Villanueva

ERCOT


Operations
512-248-3135

Jeff Gilbertson

ERCOT


Market Rules
512-225-7043

Joe Weatherly

LCRA


TO

512-482-6288

Stephen Knapp

Constellation

QSE

410-468-3606

Jack Thormahlen

LCRA


QSE

512-473-3200

Tom Peterson

TXU


QSE

214-875-9299

Dennis Kunkel

AEP


TO

361-289-4003

NOTE: Action Items are shown in Bold

1. Darnell reviewed the Anti-Trust admonition.


2. Darnell gave a summary of the most recent TAC and ROS meetings.
· ROS approved OGRR147 (Fuel Availability).

· ROS approved OGRR149 (Types of Responsive Reserve).

· ROS endorsed the concepts in the draft OGRRs incorporating NERC training and vegetation management requirements. OWG instructed to submit OGRRs. 


3. Reviewed and approved the 6-15-04 meeting notes. Darnell will send to ERCOT for posting.

4. The TF reviewed OGRR150 (Under Frequency Load Shed Trip Time). Discussed informal comments between System Protection Relay Working Group members and formal comment submitted by STEC. The TF agreed to forward the OGRR as amended by STEC to the OWG.


5. The OGRTF reviewed the draft OGRR dealing with NERC vegetation management planning and reporting requirements endorsed by the ROS July 13, 2004. The OGRTF revised the Description and agreed to submit to ERCOT for posting.

6. The OGRTF reviewed the draft OGRR dealing with NERC Operator Emergency Training requirements endorsed by the ROS July 13, 2004. The OGRTF agreed to revise as suggested by the ROS, revise the Description and submit to ERCOT for posting.

7. The OGRTF reviewed Jack Thormahlen’s draft OGRR incorporating the Generator Reactive Testing Procedures authored by the ROS Generation Reactive Testing Task Force. The OGRTF discussed questions submitted by the ROS. Jack agreed to revise the draft and send out to the TF members for further review and discussion at the next OGRTF meeting.

8. The OGRTF agreed with Steve Knapp’s suggestions on deleting portions of Section 3 of the Operating Guides that are a duplicate of the Protocols. Section 3 was also revised to match changes made by EMMS Release 3. ERCOT is expected to write a PRR to incorporate the EMMS Release 3 changes. The OGRTF made additional improvements to Section 3. Jeff will send the OGRTF the resulting revised section 3 for further review.

9. David Darnell will send to the OGRTF and Compliance the ROS Extractions from the Reactive Requirements TF document for review and to determine if it should be incorporated into the Operating Guides.


10. Darnell requested a volunteer to take on the duties of vice-chairman of the OGRTF with the expectation that this individual will take over as chairman in 2005.


11. The OGRTF future meeting dates are August 17, September 21, October 19, and November 16.

